
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Our mission is to enhance, promote and support quality recreation facilities and 

opportunities for all residents of the community.” 
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Chairman Stephen Bordua called the regular meeting of the Thompson Recreation 

Commission to order at 7:24 PM in the Merrill Seney Room at the Town Hall.   
 

Members Present: Robert Monahan, Stephen Bordua, Albert Lafleur, Cynthia Antos and 

Cathy Thomas.   
 

Members absent: Jeanne Dery and Sylvie Hanshaw. 
    

Staff Present:  Audrey Witkowski and Renee Waldron. 
 

Secretary’s Report 

1. Albert Lafleur moved and Cathy Thomas seconded the motion to accept the minutes of 

the May 27, 2015 regular meeting as presented. The motion carried.  

Stephen Bordua—yes; Albert Lafleur—yes; Cynthia Antos—abstain; Cathy Thomas—yes; 

Robert Monahan—yes.  
 

Treasurer’s Report 

1. The General Fund Budget Report was reviewed. 

a. The office supplies budget was over due to paper costs.   

2. The Miscellaneous Revolving Account was reviewed.  
 

Correspondence  

1. The Commission received a letter and certificate of appreciation for the Blain Bridge 

contribution. 

2. First Selectman Lenky sent a letter to Mr. Phillip Pollier requesting he stop making 

changes to Duhamel Park.  
 

Director’s Report 

1. Renee Waldron reviewed her report and answered questions. 

a. The Blackstone Valley Bluegrass concert was rained out. 

b. The bus trip for “Kinky Boots” was cancelled due to low ticket sales. PPAC credited 

the Recreation Department for 20 of the 30 tickets and 6 who purchased tickets 

went on their own.  

c. Additional bus trip ideas were discussed and Renee Waldron will look into them. 
 

Old Business 

1. Park Committee Report 

a. Wilsonville Park needs to be mowed. 

2. The new temporary summer camp employees have been approved by the 

Selectmen. 

3. Cathy Thomas moved and Robert Monahan seconded the motion to add discussion of 

possible commission member to the agenda. The motion carried. 

a. Renee Waldron did not have a chance to speak with Nancy Lamontagne. 

b. Cathy Thomas moved and Albert Lafleur seconded the motion to table the 

application. The motion carried. 
 

New Business  

1. Marie Mongeau, the part time employee in the Recreation Department, was recently 

informed part time employees do not receive holiday pay. The Commission is aware of 
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 other part-time employees in the town hall who do receive holiday pay. Stephen 

Bordua will send a letter to the Board of Selectmen to inquire if the policy has 

changed. 

Citizens’ Comments 
 

Announcements 

1. The next regular meeting will be held Wednesday, August 26, 2015 at 7 PM in the Merrill 

Seney Room at the Town Hall. 
 

Adjournment 

1. Chairman Bordua adjourned the meeting at 8:37 PM. 

 

 

 

 
Audrey Witkowski 

Recording Secretary 
 

 


